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The Honorable George Miller

Ranking Member

Education & the Workforce 

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515
June 17, 2013
Dear Representative Miller,

On behalf of the Association of University Centers on Disabilities (AUCD), I would like to thank Congressman Miller for introducing a substitute bill to H.R. 5 during this week’s markup.  The No Child Left Behind Act’s accountability provisions have been extremely helpful to students with disabilities who have been historically quite literally left behind in our schools.

Although AUCD has not had a chance to review the text of the bill, according to summaries provided by your staff, the substitute bill contains many provisions that will support school success for students with disabilities, including limitations to the number of students who can be excluded from the accountability system, incorporating universal design for learning, use of multi-tiered systems of support, and importantly, including the Keeping All Students Safe Act in the bill, which limits the use of restraints and seclusion in schools.  
As you well know, restraint and seclusion in education are often unregulated and reportedly all too common for behaviors that do not pose danger or threat of harm.  Evidence shows a disproportionate use of these techniques on students with disabilities, violating their right to nondiscrimination in access to education. School personnel need training in the use of evidence-based techniques in crisis reduction and de-escalation, and the use of Positive Behavioral Interventions and Supports (PBIS). Research by many of our University Centers has shown PBIS as an effective intervention for children with disruptive or challenging behaviors across a broad age range and spectrum of behaviors.
Thank you again for your historic interest in ensuring equal access to education for all! AUCD looks forward to continuing to work with you to reauthorize and strengthen the ESEA.
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